
The Sternfeld Star 
BARONY OF STERNFELD 

October 2012, A.S. XLVI 

 
In this issue: 

Officer Reports! 

Next Business Meeting: Thursday, November 15, 2012 

St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church 

Everyone welcome—No experience necessary! 
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 CALENDAR  

--Local and selected events only-- 

Consult The Pale or www.midrealm.org for complete event listings. 

October 2012 
5, 12, 19, 26 Fighter Practice, Krannert Family Center 
1-2 Clown Tourney: Clownmageddon!  {Shire of Narrental} [Logansport, IN] 
2 Baronial Birthday  {Barony of Sternfeld} St. Timothy’s Episcopal 
 Church, 11 am – 9 pm 
8-17 Lillies War XXVI - Family Feud  {Kingdom of Calontir} [Smithville, MO] 
11-18 Gulf Wars XXI  {Kingdom of Gleann Abhann}  [Lumberton, MS] 
21 Business Meeting, St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church, 6:45-9pm 
21-24 Known World Dance and Music Symposium 9    
 {Barony of the Middle Marches} [Columbus, OH]  
22-24 Known World Heraldic & Scribal symposium     
 {Barony of the Bridge(East Kingdom)} [Warwick, RI] 
 Swine and Roses  {Barony of White Waters} [Elkhart, IN] 
 Rites of Spring  {Barony of Illiton}  [Bartonville, IL] 
29-1 Baron Wars XV  {Marche of the Marshes} [Perrysburg, OH] 
 
November 2012 
3, 10, 17, 24, 31 Fighter Practice, Krannert Family Center 
7 Chaos Caravan  {Shire of Greyhope} [LaPorte, IN] 
13-15 Simple Day in the Country  {Barony of Sternfeld} [Trafalgar, IN] 
19 Business Meeting, St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church, 6:45-9pm 
 
December 2012 
21, 28  Fighter Practice, Krannert Family Center 
14 Post Pennsic Picnic at the Pavilion by the Pond in the Park   
 {Barony of Sternfeld} [Trafalgar, IN] 
16 Business Meeting, St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church, 6:45-9pm 
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 

From the Baron and Baroness 

 

Unto the Populace of the Great Barony of Sternfeld, 

We hope that this harvest season is finding your larders full and your fall chores 
winding to a close. We know that we had a very busy summer with Simple Day and 
Pennsic. However, now it is time to renew ourselves. We hope that the entire 
Barony will help support Try Something New, by teaching, volunteering, taking a 
class, or any combination of those. 

Please take time to greet anyone you don't know at our many practices and 
meetings. It's always nice to meet someone you haven't gotten to know before. I 
know that we often have new people coming to visit and old acquaintances, who 
we haven't seen in ages, returning. 

This is also the time to start thinking about the A&S season, if you haven't already 
done that. What type of project would you like to make? Do you want advice on it 
or to enter it into the Faires? Our local and regional MOAS can help you out, as 
well as the many knowledgeable people in Sternfeld. If you can't find someone to 
help you, give Her Excellency a shout. She's very good at finding people to connect 
you with. (not saying that she would talk to a wall if no one else was around, but 
she does like to chat!). 

Lastly, check our most recent roster and see what awards your friends have and 
then check to see what you think they should have. If they are missing awards, be 
sure to write them in to the Kingdom award recommendation page. 

In service, 

Baroness Moira and Baron Torquil 
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 

From the Chronicler 

 

Greetings from your Chronicler. 

I apologize for the delay on the Star. The Summer got away from me. My mundane 
life got busy, and between Simple Day and Pennsic (and the complete loss of the 
entire month of September…really, I don’t know where it went), I find myself here 
in October/November saying, “Where did 2-3 months go?!” 

Nonetheless, here’s another issue of the Sternfeld Star. I’m including an article for 
cheese making from Abbess Waldetrudis. I have a couple of reports from the 
Baron and Baroness. I’m publishing what they gave me over the last couple of 
months. I also have officer reports from July (yeah, I know). I haven’t sent out 
reminders to officers since the end of July (really, Pennsic messed up everyone’s 
August, and I literally LOST September), so I have only received an officer report 
from the Baron/Baroness and the Exchequer. 

Officers, we have got to talk about this. I set the date for officer reports for the 
Star to be due on the last day of the month. It’s the same every month (because 
every month has a last day). Please, mark your calendars! Set up reminders in your 
electronic devices. I put in a request to set up a reminder on the Yahoo! Group. 
That will be the only reminder you will get each month. 

I know everyone is busy. I know we all have jobs and lives outside the SCA. Guess 
what? So do I. But, officers, I set a deadline for you to get your reports to me. Your 
deadline is your responsibility. Seriously, I can’t be anyone else’s 
reminder/calendar. Did I mention I lost an entire month this year? 

YIS, 

Lady Brigide Rois von Metten 
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 

From the Chatelaine 

 

July 

Greetings all! We continue to have newcomers joining us - welcome to all of you. 
With Simple Day coming up soon, I hope to see as many as possible there. If you 
are new, and haven't had time to get your own garb yet (or other things you might 
need), don't despair. When you check in at troll (gate registration), just mention 
that you need garb, and they will point you to Chatelaine's Point. We will have 
loaner garb available (called Gold Key), and a LIMITED amount of feast gear, if 
you should decide you want to indulge in our tavern-style feast. 
 
In other news, the new "Chatelaine's Project" is to sort through all the Gold Key 
items and see what is still good, what needs mending, tossing, whatever. To that 
end, one box a week is coming with me to fighter practice, and anyone who is 
willing is welcome to help sort through everything. I'll take what is left and get a 
good inventory, so we can fill in the gaps for sizes or whatever. Thank you to all 
who have helped so far, and all who are willing to join them. 
 

Ieu vivi paur servir, 

Lady Austorga de Clermont 
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 

From the Clerk of the Roster 

 

Greetings again! 

Three months have passed since I last spoke to you, and it's now time to undertake 
another revisal of the Sternfeld Roster. Those of you who are old hats at this know 
the drill - send me your updated contact info if you've changed addresses, phone 
numbers, emails, personae, or gotten new awards since the last time I updated. To 
those of you who are new to the Barony, welcome! Let me tell you a little more 
about what the Roster entails. 

The Sternfeld Roster is the directory we keep of all the active members of the 
Barony. Much like a church or school directory, it's a go-to reference for other 
Baronial members who want to get in touch with you for any reason, or double-
check whether you've already received the Purple Fret when they write an award 
recommendation for you, or just can't remember how to spell your persona's name 
(I use it for that constantly). There's no obligation to participate, but it's an 
extremely useful tool so we definitely recommend it. I publish by direct email to 
those whose emails are included in the file, but it is never published broadly to the 
web at large. We also keep only minimal entries for children under 18, consisting of 
name and awards. If you hang out with us in any capacity, whether as a paid SCA 
Inc. member or not, you are considered a Baronial member and are welcome to list 
your info. I can always delete it if you decide to stop playing or move elsewhere! 

The information I keep tabs of includes name, SCA name, mailing address, email 
address, phone number, Baronial awards received, and Kingdom awards received. 
You can update your file or get yourself added to the list or just request a new copy 
by emailing me directly at OdileEndormie@gmail.com. Please don't hesitate to 
contact me if you have any questions. 

Yours in Service, 

Odile de Brienne 
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 

From the Herald 

 

July 

I am so sorry I have no idea what to report about. Nothing is going on right now. 

All I can think to say is… 

Volunteer. 

Lord Llywelyn ap Llwyarch 

 

From the Rapier Marshal 

 

July 

Sternfeld rapier is doing ok. We've had an injury and a few people battling other 
medical issues but we've still had a decent turn out each week. In the weeks that we 
have enough people attending we will be working on melee skills to prep for 
upcoming events. The only other note is that everyone should remember to stay 
hydrated in this heat! 

Lord Bjorn Arnaldsson 
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 

From the webMinister 

 

Buon Giorno, 

July 

A lighter month than last, this month's web work primarily consisted of publishing 
updates to the website for Simple Day. We are getting down to the wire, so if you 
are in charge of a department or activity at this event and haven't sent me details 
for the website, be aware that the longer you wait, the fewer people will see them! 
Make sure to copy the event Autocrat on your emails to me! As usual, thanks to 
those of you who have sent in updates. A mini-site for the PPPPP is forthcoming. 

We'll be spinning into a slower season for local events soon, so I'll have more time 
to work on other web projects as I can identify them. The sternfeld.org domain has 
been obtained for our use, and we are in the process of transferring the domain 
from the donator (Lord Ronan Keith) to the Barony's control. You'll notice that if 
you go to sternfeld.org in your web browser, it redirects you to our website on 
midrealm.org.  We do not have plans to change hosting - the domain will be useful 
as a shortcut to get to our website without typing in the entire 
www.midrealm.org/sternfeld/ address. Though we are not hosting on the 
Sternfeld.org domain directly, having the domain enables us to do some neat 
things. 

Relating to this: we will be doing a pilot program soon to provide email addresses 
(@sternfeld.org) to several officers in the group. We can provide up to 10 email 
addresses for free via Google Apps for Domains. If this pilot program is 
successful, we'll be looking to add additional addresses (at a low yearly cost, 
possibly free) such that all local offices have their own email address. These 
addresses will also be useful in providing continuity when offices change ownership 
- we can provide continuity of email between the old and new officer, which is 
especially useful for new officers looking to understand decisions that were made 
historically. 

Stay cool and hydrated! 

YIS, 

Lord Antonio Bellini 

http://sternfeld.org/
http://sternfeld.org/
http://midrealm.org/
http://midrealm.org/
http://www.midrealm.org/sternfeld/
http://www.midrealm.org/sternfeld/
http://sternfeld.org/
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 

From the Minister of Youth Combat 

July 

In Service, 

We are looking forward to a practice and tournament at Simple Day! If you haven't 
had a chance to play, please join us! We will also be able to get our youth 
authorized if they are wanting to be able to fight at Pennsic. Loaner gear will be 
available. 

Next up is Pennsic! The lists will be open from 8 - 10:30 and 3 - 5 from Friday 8/3 
through Friday 8/10. The only tourney on the schedule right now for youth 
combat at Pennsic is the Aethelmarc Tag Team Tourney, on Wed. 8/8 from 11 – 3. 

There will be no monthly practice in July due to Pennsic, so we will look forward to 
seeing everyone in August. 

 

Lady Rois alann inghean ui Fhlaithbheartaigh 

Youth Marshal 

 
 

From the Minister of Youth 

 

July 

A Simple Day in the Country: Children's Point shall be inside with the a/c. Come 
one come all. We shall have lots of fun craft items to make and possibly story time 
and a play mat again. Games will be at 2pm and expect to get wet! Water fight will 
finish the day off, outside. 

It will be a hot day, so drink lots of fluids, enjoy the shade and try to get rest before 
the day to make sure you have energy to have loads of fun! 

See you there! 

In service, 

Lady Emme Foster of Whickam 
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 

From the Archery Captain 

 

The Sternfeld Archers have been averaging about 14 people at Wednesday 
practices, but we have room for more! If you have never participated in archery, 
but wanted to try it out, we have loaner equipment, so please come join us! We 
would love to see those who have participated, but not been with us for awhile as 
well! 

Simple Day is right around the corner, and we will have archery on Friday, July 13th 
from 5:30 to about 8:00 PM for open shooting, Royal Rounds, and clout shooting. 
In addition, there is more archery planned for Saturday, including competition 
shoots in the afternoon. Also, the Sternfeld dragon net will be sold in a silent 
auction with proceeds going to help offset the cost of a new archery net. If you 
have not heard the story of the dragon net, check the Sternfeld Yahoogroup notice 
and/or the Sternfeld Facebook page. 

Feel free to contact me at eadric.of.grenfeld@gmail.com to express your interest in 
archery or ask questions. Wednesday practices are from 7 to 9 PM. All are welcome 
to join us! 

Pandus planto populus mico! 

Lord Eadric of Grenfeld 

 

 

From the Thrown Weapons Marshall 

Coronation 16 new throwers and 7 returning attended. I am leaving the Indiana 
area in Aug moving to Colorado. 

Chronicler’ Note: Everyone, please wish Meg a safe journey into the Wild West. 
May your adventures be wonderful and story worthy. 
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 

September Business Meeting Minutes 

Overall: 

Drafts of changes to the Baronial Bylaws and Baronial Financial policy were distributed. A copy of these 
policies will be edited with changes discussed at this meeting - these revised documents will be posted to 
the website and to the Sternfeld list, as well in the Sternfeld Star. These policy changes will be voted on 
at the next two business meetings, so there is opportunity to suggest changes between this meeting and 
the next two business meetings. Polling on the finalized versions of these documents is planned for 
December and January. 

Financial Policy: 
Our Exchequer (Elisabetta) presented the Financial Policy for the Barony. Discussion occurred 
regarding how the signatories (other than the Exchequer, Seneschal, and Regional Exchequer) are 
changed out. Do they need to be changed regularly? What are the criteria? 

The outgoing Exchequer will not be retained as a signatory. 

After discussion it was decided that an announcements page will be made on the website to post weekly 
announcements, including any financial decisions over $100, in addition to announcing them at a weekly 
meeting. When possible, these financial decisions will be published in the Star as well. 

Article 7 Section 7.05 was proposed to be stricken from the Bylaws, as the same policy is covered in the 
financial policy. Proposed wording was discussed. (This is Financial Policy 2e.) Wording will be drafted. 

There is a form for all reimbursements or advances. It will be made available via the website along with 
other financial policies and forms. 

Bylaws Revisions: 

Throughout the bylaws, wherever the Star is mentioned as a place to publish information, the website 
will be added as well. Additionally, locations in the bylaws where financial policies are dictated will be 
removed, with a reference to the Financial Policies document. 

(Article VI) Champions: 

Strike the phrase "No Champion may compete to succeed him or herself." from Section 6.02. 

Strike the phrase ", once in the month preceding the Baronial Birthday and once in the month preceding 
the Baronial Holiday Court." from Section 6.03 This is to allow flexibility in scheduling the changes of 
champions. 

Strike the same phrase in the previous item from 6.04 as well. 

Strike the phrase "at the Better War Through Archery event, or another event chosen by the Coronet," 
from 6.05. 

(The preceding 3 changes are for the same reason.) 

Change "according to the A&S criteria of the Middle Kingdom and the wishes of the Coronet." to 
"according to the wishes of the Coronet." from 6.06. 

Also change 6.06 to remove "and judged at the Baronial Birthday". 

Also change 6.06 to remove "and the current A&S Champion" and replace with "and others invited by 
the Coronet." 

(Article VII) Events: 

Discussion of how to word and or change 7.01 "The Barony shall hold a maximum of three (3) large 
events per calendar year." A rewording is due from the people working on it by December 13th. 
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7.01.a Strike "1st quarter of the year" to remove the required date range to allow it to happen at other 
times when needed. 

7.01.c Strike that item entirely. It's an optional event. 

7.01.c.i Strike entirely. 

7.01.c.ii Strike entirely - due to more hotels having been built around Indianapolis, the Indy 500 makes it 
no longer a problem to hold events that weekend. 

2013 Officer Budgets: 

Were passed on first polling (will poll again at December 2012 Business Meeting). 

As follows: 
$300.00 Archery 
$25.00 Chatelaine 
$50.00 Chirurgeon 
$150.00 Chronicler 
$150.00 Coronet 
$25.00 Exchequer 
$150.00 Herald 
$25.00 Knight's Marshal 
$100.00 MOAS 
$25.00 MoY 
$500.00 Prize Czar 
$500.00 Property 
$25.00 Fencing Marshal 
$100.00 Seneschal 
$100.00 Youth Marshal 
$2,225.00 TOTAL 

These funds are funds that are pre-approved for spending by the officer/deputies in question without 
further approval. Any projects or money outside this budget that must be spent can be passed via 
pollings at Business Meetings. 

Baronial Inventory: 

Reminder. If you have stuff and it belongs to the Barony. Please send a complete list of the individual 
items you have to the Exchequer BEFORE December 31st. The sooner the better. 

 

October Business Meeting Minutes 

Baron & Baroness: 

The baronial coronets are back! Gold sapphires were no longer available; the missing stones were 
replaced with amber. 

Everything seems to be going well; activity level is high. 

A baronial court was opened. Belden was called into court. An Award of Arms was bestowed from 
TRM Savaric and Juliana, which has originally been awarded at Simple Day this year. The court was 
closed. 

Seneschal: 

Althing is 18-Nov-2012 from 1:00 – 6:00 at the Chase Legacy Center. All officers should give Kat a full 
report, and if they cannot make the meeting, please send a deputy to make your report. Directions will 
be posted on the Sternfeld site. 
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Herald: 

Moira mentioned that Llewellyn is now working second shift. 

Chronicler: 

Brigitte said that the month of September was a blur with work. She is working on The Star. It should 
be complete by the weekend. 

Chronicler has requested that a reminder be set up on the Yahoo! Group for Officers to submit reports 
for The Star. Eirik will set this up. 

Exchequer: 

Elizabetta mentioned we are doing a full inventory. Anyone who has baronial property in your 
possession, please add that information to the Inventory Google Doc or send the information to 
Elizabetta. 

 Quarterly report due at the end of this month, and will be submitted on time. 

 Bank balance is $16,592.06 as of the end of September. 

 There will be a good deal of financial discussion at the Althing. Anyone with budget needs 
for 2013, please bring as much detail as possible so we can start planning. 

Marshall, Heavy: 

Per Ulfr, three or four new people have started fighting. This means we no longer have enough loaner 
gear. The most urgent needs are for elbows, knees and gauntlets. Many of our elbows and knees are 
wearing out, and we just don't have enough total sets.  

There was some discussion about whether it would be more affordable to make or buy loaner gear. 

Moira suggested that Ulfr organize an armoring class for Try Something New, with the goal of getting 
some items completed. There was enthusiastic agreement. Ulfr will assemble information about whether 
the project will need funding. 

Wulfwen moved to fund $100, so that it can be passed before the event. Motion passed and Elizabetta 
will get a check to Ulfr. 

Marshall, Fence: 

Fencing is going well. 

Bjorn is cleaning up the fencing roster. Some new people have started fencing. 

In other fencing news, Rurik announced that Torquil was second in the rapier championship at 
Rendezvous. He will be representing Constellation at KWAR. Elizabetta mentioned that Rurik was the 
champion, and will also represent the Region at KWAR. 

Marshall, Archery: 

Kat mentioned that the archers are still getting 12-14 people at practices. 

Moira asked Kat to ask Eadric to see whether an archer could come to meetings as a deputy. 

Marshall, Youth: 

Rois will be putting together a wish list and budget for Althing, to replace some of the worn out youth 
gear. 

Moira asked whether Rois needs money to replace items before Try Something New. Rois said she will 
do some calculations and let the group know. 
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Chirurgeon: 

The Chirurgeon had nothing to report; she sent this via Kat. 

A&S: 

Kat asked Duncan if he had anything from Johann. Duncan said no. 

Odile said she needs the A&S report; Duncan asked her to copy him on the request. 

Costumers': 

• The most recent meeting turned into an embellishment/knitting meeting. 

Brewers' & Vintners': 

Ronan reported that there haven't been any meetings in some time. 

Brigitte asked whether there would be any classes coming up. Ronan will be teaching Basic Cordials at 
Try Something New. 

Cooks': 

Brigitte reported that Cooks' had a trip to Jungle Jim's last month; it was awesome! It will probably 
become a semi-annual trip. 

Cooks' and Bards' meets Sunday at Grainne's house. Bring a dish for the pitch-in. 

Ars Rustica: 

• No report. 

Performing Arts: 

Kat reported that Colette taught a class at Garfield Park. It was extremely well attended. 

Largesse League: 

Elizabetta said they met in September and started several pouches. 

Saturday they are meeting at St. Timothy's at noon for a class on making needles and pins. 

If you can make it, please bring a non-perishable food item for the church. Please also consider bringing 
some gas money for the teachers; they are passing the hat. 

Chatelaine: 

Austorga is looking for a deputy. For now, she just needs help; it is possible she will need to step down 
in the next six to eight months. 

If you took any Gold Key Garb to repair, please get it back to Austorga as soon as possible, so that she 
can have it ready for Try Something New. 

Kat mentioned that Sternfeld is doing extremely well at attracting and retaining newcomers, especially 
compared to other local groups. 

Moira said two things we do very well is: we have lots of activities, and we don't bicker. 

Minister of Youth: 

Emme wasn't present. Kat said she is looking for donations of supplies; contact Emme if you can help. 

Property Master: 

Ronan reported that Inventory Day went well. We now know what we have and how much it weighs, so 
we know what can safely be transported on the trailer. 
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Kat received the notification that the trailer is legally registered. Elizabetta and Ronan asked for copies, 
and an extra to put on the trailer door. 

We're still discussing building tent pole racks in the trailer. Ronan will bring the budget to Althing. 

Prize Czar: 

Grainne picked up the prize stash from Kat. 

Web Minister: 

Antonio sent a report. We have a website! 

Try Something New: 

Torquil asked whether there were any plans for a Novice Tourney. Consensus was not so far. 

Moira said the plans are going well. Rois mailed the check and contract to the site. 

Classes are starting to fill up; if you're interested in teaching, contact Moira, Rois or Llewellyn. We can 
really use classes on personal development and history. 

There will be a Baronial Court at the event; please send in award recommendations! 

Grainne will be handling the volunteers for the event, particularly for the high-volume areas. 

Tear-down will have to be done very quickly, so that we can vacate the site. 

Rois is working with the marshals and related classes. 

Yule: 

Odile said plans are proceeding. 

Odile has talked with Wulfwen about smoking the meat that the barony will be providing. 

Kat said we need to do one more polling for the budget. The total budget is $400, with the plan to 
donate any leftover money to St. Timothy's for their food pantry. Budget was passed. 

BWTA: 

Austorga has requested a certificate of insurance for the site. Corporate will send it as soon as the 2013 
policy is finalized. 

The Pale ad has been submitted. We will be running two ads, so Austorga needs a check for the second 
ad. 

Moira asked whether the budget had already been passed; Kat and Austorga confirmed that it had. 

Kat asked how the Regional A&S activities are going. Odile said that we are on the A&S Faire Schedule, 
so everything is going fine. 

Kat asked how the archery activites are shaping up. Austorga needs to talk with Eadric and find out. 

Baronial Birthday: 

Kat announced that bids are open. 

Simple Day 2013: 

Kat said Waldetrudis is still looking for a site. She is revisiting Johnson County; they have done some 
construction, including a new kitchen. 

Moira asked whether anyone was familiar with the State parks in Crawfordsville. Kat asked anyone with 
site leads to send the information to Moira, Waldetrudis and her. 
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General News: 

Kat stated that the Barony is considering changing the Bylaws to reflect a more flexible stand on 
whether and when to hold events. 

Wulfwen & Rois announced that al-Jafar is looking to put in a bid for Spring Crown and A&S 2013. The 
site Rois found is the Hamilton County 4H Fairgrounds, which is in Sternfeld. Does anyone have 
objections to al-Jafar using the site? After some bantering discussion, it was agreed that there was no 
objection from Sternfeld. 
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 

TIDBITS 

 

Also, I hear that we have a brand-new web interface for Baronial award 
submissions too! Visit http://www.midrealm.org/sternfeld/awards.php to 
send recommendations straight to Their Excellencies from the ease of your 
own home. Seriously, the Baron and Baroness really want to reward people 
for their service to Sternfeld. But they need your recommendations. Get 
them in now for the Try Something New event. 

 

We now have two…count them, 2! … Bardic circles! One is a 
performance-based Bardic run by Floriana/Daisy. Look for postings on the 
Sternfeld Yahoo! Group. The other Bardic circle is a Learning Bardic, 
where people gather to share information/music/stories and learn from 
each other. Those are set on the same Sunday of every other Cook’s Guild 
(the next one will be in December). Again, keep your eyes on the Sternfeld 
Yahoo! Group for more details. 

 

Pregnancy watch: I heard rumor that we had a champion. Somebody let me 
know who it is, please!!! It’s not me, that’s all I know. 

 

http://www.midrealm.org/sternfeld/awards.php
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 
 BARONAGE and OFFICERS  

BARON & BARONESS 
Master Torquil MacGillavrey 
Mistress Moira MacGillavrey 
(Tom & Polly Redmond) 
417 N. East Street, Tipton, IN 46072 
Moira: 
765-860-2410      macgillavrey@gmail.com 
Torquil: 
765-346-8878     torquilmac@comcast.net 

SENESCHAL  
Lady Katrina of Sternfeld 
(Katrina Pogue) 
121 Herman Street, Indianapolis, IN 46202 
katrinasternfeld@gmail.com 

CHATELAINE 
Lady Austorga de Clermont 
(Debbi Sponsler) 
7539 Eagle Valley Ps, Indpls, IN 46214 
(317) 721-1362 
pundora@yahoo.com 

CHRONICLER 
Lady Brigide Rois von Metten 
(Shannon Davis-George) 
301 Belmar Ave, Indianapolis, IN 46219 
317-989-3335 
smdavisgeorge@gmail.com 

HERALD 
Lord Llywelyn ap Llywarch 
(Michael Kieffer) 
13825 Brightwater Drive, Fishers, IN 46038 
317-501-8181 
mgkieffer@yahoo.com 

SIGNET 
Sister Waldetrudis von Metten  
(Kimmetha Steele) 
173 W. Jo Jo Lane, Nineveh, IN  46164 
kloidolte@hisadaamerica.com 

KNIGHT’S MARSHAL 
Lord Ulfr Imason 
(Greg Capello) 
1208 Hoover Lane, Indianapolis, IN 46260 
317-450-1033 
gregorycapello@gmail.com 

RAPIER MARSHAL  
Lord Bjorn Arnaldsson 
(Nathan Formo) 
8906 Depot Drive, Indianapolis, IN 46217 
ryutenno@hotmail.com 

MINISTER OF ARTS & SCIENCES 
Abot Johann von Metten, OL 
(Marcus Loidolt) 
3901 Marrison Place, Indianapolis, IN 46226 
317-545-5704 
mjloidolt@yahoo.com 

ARCHERY CAPTAIN 
Lord Eadric of Grenfeld 
(Cleve Johnson) 
428 W. Fourth Street, Greenfield, IN  46140 
317-462-5236 
eadric.of.grenfeld@gmail.com 

CLERK OF THE ROSTER 
Lady Odile de Brienne 
(Liss Capello) 
1208 Hoover Lane, Indianapolis, IN  46260 
317-313-8098 
odileendormie@gmail.com 

WEB MINISTER 
Lord Antonio Bellini 
(Dan McGillen) 
502 S. Jefferson Street, Brownsburg, IN  46112 
317-985-3178 
Antonio@danscomputing.com 

EXCHEQUER 
Lady Erszebet Szubota of Hungary 
(Lisa Warner) 
5714 W. 41st Place, Indianapolis, IN 47254 
317-440-3626 
erszebet.szubota@yahoo.com 

PROPERTY MASTER 
Lord Ronan Keith 
(Christopher Sweets) 
317-520-1394 
Ronan@SweetsSystems.com 

CHIURGEON 
THL Rowena Lindsey        (Linda Lindsey) 
  

MINISTER OF YOUTH 
Lady Emme Foster   (Amy-Christine Fallowfield) 
10630 Thorny Ridge Tr, Indianapolis, IN 46038 
317-570-1601 
dstnespnr3@aol.com 
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  WHERE TO FIND US  
 FIGHTER PRACTICE - Every Tuesday, 6:30-9 pm.  Krannert Family Center, 

605 S. High School Road.  Contact Seneschal Lady Katrina (Katrina Pogue), 
katrinasternfeld@gmail.com. 

 BUSINESS MEETING - Third Thursdays, 6:45-9 pm.  St. Timothy’s Episcopal 
Church, 2601 E. Thompson Road.  Contact Seneschal Lady Katrina (Katrina 
Pogue), katrinasternfeld@gmail.com. 

 DEAD LANGUAGES CLUB - Second Wednesdays, 7-9 pm.  Master John and 
Mistress Leanore’s house, 1626 Marlborough Lane.  Contact Master John & 
Mistress Leanore (John & Ellie Wright), 317-872-7216, elliepeli@aol.com. 

 OPEN HOUSE/READING NIGHTS - Every Wednesday, 7-9 pm.  Master 
John and Mistress Leanore’s house, 1626 Marlborough Lane. Contact Master John 
and Mistress Leanore (John and Ellie Wright), 317-872-7216, elliepeli@aol.com. 

 PERFORMING ARTS GROUP – First and third Mondays, 6:30-9 pm. Lady 
Colette the Seamstress’ house, 502 S. Jefferson Street, Brownsburg.  Contact Lady 
Colette the Seamstress, alice.the.seamstress@gmail.com. 

 COOKS’ GROUP -  First Sundays, 4-6 pm.  Lady Brigide von Metten’s house. 

 ARS RUSTICA – Third Sunday, 4-6 pm.  Abot Johann’s house, 3901 Marrison 
Place.  Contact Abot Johann (Marcus Loidolt), mjloidolt@yahoo.com. 

 ARCHERY PRACTICE – Every Wednesday, 6:30-9 pm.  4375 Sellers St.  
Contact Lord  Eadric (Cleve Johnson), eadric.of.grenfeld@gmail.com. 

 MONTHLY BARDIC CIRCLES AND RANDOM POST-REVELS - scheduled 
sporadically but enthusiastically. Contact Lady Floriana (Daisy Roberts Blair), 317-
280-1930, or Lady Lucia (Kathi Coutinho), 317-293-0983. 

 GILDED COSTUMERS -  First Thursdays (& occasional weekends), 7-9 pm. 
Various locations. Contact THL Odette (Paula Ryan), 317-996-4630, 
odettedamboise@gmail.com.  

 STERNFELD WEAVERS- First Sundays, 1:00 pm, at the Annex of the 
Indianapolis Arts Center (in conjunction with the Early Weaving Study Group). 
Contact Mistress Branwen Scholastica (Anne Reaves), 
branwenscholastica@yahoo.com, or join the Sternfeld Weavers Yahoo group. 

Barony of Sternfeld: www.midrealm.org/sternfeld 
Middle Kingdom: www.midrealm.org 
Society for Creative Anachronism: www.sca.org 
Sternfeld Yahoo Group: http://groups.yahoo.com/group/sternfeld/ 

This is an issue of The Sternfeld Star, a publication of the Barony of Sternfeld of the Society for 
Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). All art is public domain. The Sternfeld Star is available from 
Shannon Davis-George, 301 Belmar Ave, Indianapolis, IN 46219. It is not a corporate publication of 
SCA, Inc., and does not delineate SCA, Inc. policies.  Copyright © 2012 Society for Creative 
Anachronism, Inc. For information on reprinting photographs, articles, or artwork from this 
publication, please contact the Chronicler, who will assist you in contacting the original creator of the 
piece. Please respect the legal rights of our contributors.  Published with MS Word 2007. Typeface: 
Garamond.
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